Regular Meeting of the Burrillville Rubbish and Recycling Committee held August 11, 2009 at 7:00 P.M. at the Jesse M. Smith Memorial Library, Harrisville, for and within the Town of Burrillville.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Town Manager Michael C. Wood, Recycling Coordinator Leo Fontaine, Don Fox, Colleen Joubert, and Robyn Volpini.

OTHER MEMBERS PRESENT: Christine Mulligan and Town Council Liaisons Wallace F. Lees and John Michael Karmozyn, Jr.

MEMBERS ABSENT: None

## Introduction

1. Discussion/consideration/action relative to the purpose of this committee.

Town Manager Michael C. Wood:

- introduced the members of the committee
- explained the purpose of the committee
- outlined the current rubbish/recycling contract obligations
- explained open meetings requirements and election of officers

## Organization

2. Discussion, consideration and action relative to future meeting dates, electing officers and committee logistics.

Election of officers and meeting schedule would be established at the next meeting.

## General discussion:

Alternative options for reducing cost of trash and recycling collection were discussed such as "No Bin, No Barrel", "Pay as you Throw" and education of the public.

There was discussion of involving small businesses in the town recycling effort.

Recycling Coordinator Leo Fontaine offered to set up a tour of the landfill before the next committee meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 7:57 P.M.

Christine Mulligan, Administrative Aide